MEETING: Auburn Band Parents Association Meeting

TYPE OF MEETING: Band Parent Meeting

DATE: April 25, 2023

LOCATION: AHS Band Room

CHAIRPERSON: Angie Holt, President

SECRETARY: Debora Hall

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Jill Glennon	Tony Mancuso	George Sims	Katie Wilder	Josh Nooney
Mindy Seidman	Wayne Holt	Nicole Gaillard	Nick Blair	Matt Jordan
Simon Taylor	Rhonda Foradori	Meredith Brawner	Carmen Jordan	Ashley Mayo
Brandi Peacock	Regan English	Shelley Trentacosti	Kristy Williams	Alison Byrd
Heather McDonoug	h Jaimini Patel	Kelly Chenowith	Elizabeth Belfast	Kari Cook
Daphne Walker	Jay Knorr	Eddie James	Laquita Cooks	Lori Marine
Neally Lewis	Jen Slocumb	Karen Carlton	Nicolette Patterson	
Pat and Nikki M.				

BAND STAFF PRESENT: Deanna Marshall, Shawn Geiger

CALL TO ORDER: President Angie Holt called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

AGENDA:

This meeting was called to form a new executive panel for the band board, as well as sub committees. President Angie Holt, Vice President Wayne Holt, and Treasurer Kathy Rushing will all be graduating off this year. We will be developing more committees this year for much needed relief on the executive board as well as those who volunteer regularly.

The new president will oversee all meetings and ensure the rest of the executive board is on task, including all communications needed. S/he will work closely with Auburn City Schools, without handing over power or decisions made for the band. ACS does supply some much-needed funds at their discretion. We would like to keep our good standing relationship intact. New uniforms and instruments will be needed soon. ACS should cover that, but there are reserves for uniforms in the case that they don't. Specific duties will be posted on the band website.

We opened the board for nomination of new band president. Kim Mancuso was nominated by Deb Hall and seconded by Jay Knorr. A motion to approve was brought forth by Simon Taylor and was voted unanimous. Kim Mancuso will be the new president of the ABPA.

The Vice President will step up in the case that the president is unable to perform duties. The main objective will be to manage all concessions and planning regarding concessions and stock needed. Committees will be developed for this, and we will need a lot of parents to help. Specific duties will be posted on the band website.

We opened the board for nomination of new Vice President. Meredith Brawner was nominated by Angie Holt and agreed upon by Meredith contingent upon the forming of committees to assist with operations. A motion to approve was brought forth by Nicole Gaillard and seconded by Kathy Rushing and was voted unanimous. Meredith Brawner will be the new Vice President of the ABPA.

The Treasurer will oversee all funds and their disbursement. Kathy Rushing, our current treasurer, is willing to stay and advise the incoming treasurer. There is also a guide with all the details needed to complete the job. The treasurer will need to be available for all games that offer concessions. The option to have a sub-treasurer was discussed to take the burden of committing to every game off one person. At the time of the meeting, no recommendations were made for a new treasurer. We will revisit this later and look for others who may be willing that were not present. Specific duties will be posted on the band website.

The Secretary is responsible for recording and presenting all meeting minutes for the board meetings to the executive board for approval. Perform tasks handed down by the president, along will special communications to the association. Specific duties will be posted on the band website.

We opened the board for nominations for Secretary and a suggestion was brought forward by current president, Angie Holt, for the current secretary, Deb Hall, to continue to hold the chair. A motion for Deb Hall to remain was brought forward by Jay Knorr and seconded by Kim Mancuso and was voted unanimous. Deb Hall will remain Secretary of the ABPA.

All the separate committees and chairs needed, as well as the duties of those committees will be listed on the band website. We will need a lot of parents to consider committing to the operation of running this board and supporting all the band students that depend on it.

NEW BUSINESS:

The concessions will be operating for graduation on May 25th, or the rain date May 26th. A committee of about twenty people will be needed to work on it. We will only be offering beverages. We will be meeting on May 20th for some light cleaning of the concession's buildings. A trailer will be needed for transportation of all stock pick up and drop off, not only for graduation, but for all games for the 2023-2024 season.

The band banquet will be held on May 13th for all band members, including marching band, as well as the senior parents. The board will be present to assist with meal prep and serving. Nicole Gaillard and Mindy Seidman will oversee this function. A sign-up genius will be sent out for volunteers, date unknown.

A motion to close the meeting brought by Jay Knorr and seconded by Kathy Rushing and approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 7:28pm.

NEXT MEETING: May 16, 2023

Respectfully submitted -

Debora Hall, ABPA Secretary